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SAUDI POLICE CLEARANCE REQUEST LETTERS

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

This is to advise that the Australian Embassy in Riyadh advised the Saudi Ministry of Foreign 

Affairs that from 1st June 2019, it will no longer issue personalised police clearance request 

letters to Australian citizens in the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. The Embassy notes that it has 

recently received reconfirmation from the Saudi Ministry of Foreign Affairs that referred to a 

circular number 8435 dated 11/01/1439 Hijri (01/10/2017) advising that valid passports or 

Saudi resident Identity card (Iqama) would be sufficient.

The Police Department, Criminal Investigation Unit in Saudi Arabia is kindly requested to 

accept an Australian Passport and Saudi Residency Permit as evidence of a person’s identity 

when requesting a police clearance certificate in the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.
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Consular Section

Australian Embassy, Riyadh

5 August 2025
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Australian Embassy, Diplomatic Quarter, Riyadh, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia 
Telephone: 966 11 2500900 Facsimile: 966 11 2500902


